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LONDON BOROUGH OF LEWISHAM 

 
MINUTES of the meeting of the APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE, which was open to 
the press and public, held in the CIVIC SUITE, LEWISHAM TOWN HALL, 
CATFORD, SE6 4RU on THURSDAY 22 MARCH 2012 at 6.00PM. 
 

Present 

 
Councillor Hall (Chair); Councillors Daby and Maines. 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Feakes. 
 

Also Present 

 
The Mayor, Sir Steve Bullock 
 

Minute No.  Action 
 

1. DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS (page 
 
There were none. 
 

 

2. MINUTES 
 

 

 RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of the 
Appointments Committee which was open to the 
press and public held on 19 October 2011 be 
confirmed as a correct record. 
 

 

3 EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC 
 

 

 RESOLVED that under Section 100(A)(4) of the Local 
Government Act 1972, the press and public be 
excluded from the meeting for the following 
items of business on the grounds that they 
involve the likely disclosure of exempt 
information as defined in paragraphs 3, 4 and 5 
of Part 1 of Schedule 12(A) of the Act, as 
amended by the Local Authorities (Executive 
Arrangements) (Access to information) 
(Amendments) (England) Regulations 2006 and 
the public interest in maintaining the exemption 
outweighs the public interest in disclosing the 
information: 
 
4. Review of the Chief Executive’s Working 
Arrangements 
 

 

  The following is a summary of the item considered in the closed 
part of the meeting. 
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Minute No.  Action 
 

 
4 Review of the Chief Executive’s Working Arrangements 

(page 
 

 

4.1 The report was presented by the Head of Personnel and 
Development, who explained that the review had been 
requested by the Mayor and had been fully discussed with him 
prior to being reported to the Appointments Committee. 
 

 

4.2 The Head of Personnel and Development reported that in order 
to undertake the review he had spoken to Cabinet Members and 
Executive Directors about the revised working arrangements and 
the broad conclusion which had been reached was that sufficient 
arrangements had been put in place and the Chief Executive’s 
schedule adjusted so that the organisation and management of 
the Council was unaffected. 
 

 

4.3 Councillor Maines asked if the lack of a named Deputy Chief 
Executive had been an issue. He was assured by the Executive 
Director for Resources & Regeneration that Executive Directors 
shared responsibility when the Chief Executive was unavailable 
for a specific issue or for any developing emergencies and that 
the Chief Executive had always proved contactable on days 
where technically he was not at work.  
 

 

4.4 Upon questioning, Councillor Hall received confirmation that the 
arrangement had been independently assessed and that no 
recommendations for additional action had been made. 
 

 

4.5 Councillor Maines asked if any further reviews were planned and 
was informed by the Mayor that unless requested by the Chief 
Executive no further review was intended until after the May 
2014 elections. The Head of Personnel and Development 
emphasised that any review would relate to working 
arrangements and not individual performance. 
 

 

 RESOLVED That the review be noted and the arrangements 
put in place be endorsed. 

 

   
    
 The meeting ended at 6.28pm 

 
 

    
    
                                                            Chair 

 
 

 


